



Christmas work reminder

For more information please visit www.networkrail.co.uk/communities



Working for you.

MLN1 4m 25ch to 4m 40ch

Dear neighbour,

<u>Christmas work near you</u> Date – Saturday 25 December 2021 Working Hours – 00.01- 24.00

Work Near You

We wrote to you back in September to update you on the work we have planned near you in 2021 and over the Christmas period. We would like to remind you of when this is happening. We have limited work happening over Christmas, however our teams will need to be out on track testing the electrical switches from our work on the overhead electrical lines on **Saturday 25 December 2021.** The work will be finishing earlier than we first updated you, with all work expected to be finished by the end of Christmas Day.

For the safety of our staff, we need to do this work when there are no trains running and the electrical equipment is turned off and on this day the railway is not operational. The works will take place over a single shift during the hours of **00.01-24.00**. We do not expect this work to be noisy and we have briefed our team who are carrying out the tests to work in consideration for the local community and to keep any controllable noise to a minimum.

We do hope our work doesn't disturb you but if you have any questions or concerns, please email NRHS2@networkrail.co.uk or call our 24-hr national helpline on 03457 11 41 41. Please note that this email is only monitored during normal office hours, and so any complaints or queries outside of these hours should be directed to the national helpline.

We hope you have a wonderful festive period.

Kind regards,

Hazel Maguire

Senior Communications Manager (HS2)

Network Rail